Town of Hickory Grove
Regular Board Meeting
May 13th 2025

Meeting was called to order by Chairman Gary Northouse at 6:00 p.m. He noted that meeting notices were
posted at the town shop and on the town website.

Present at the meeting were Gary Northouse, Tim Biba, Larry Schultz, George Gunderson, Rhonda
Gildersleeve and Al Wester. Gary Klein was absent.

Gildersleeve motioned to approve the agenda. Motion seconded by Northouse. Motion carried.

Minutes were passed out and after reading them, Gildersleeve motioned to accept the minutes. Northouse
seconded the motion. Motion carried.

Accounts payable were looked at by the board and approved for payment with a motion from Northouse
and seconded by Gildersleeve. Motion carried.

Expenditures 18278-18307 were reviewed. Gildersleeve motioned to accept the expenditures, seconded by
Northouse, Motion carried.

Schultz informed the board a stretch of Coon Valley Road toward County Road T needs some work done
in a washed -out ditch. Northouse will have Cody Nelson look at the area.

Northouse commented how well the Spring clean-up went with four people working at the recycling.

Cody has been busy cleaning out ditches and patching holes.

Northouse went over a few things the board is looking at doing on the roads now and in the future
following the road trip they went on.

The salt sheds were inspected last month. Reynolds’ shed is no longer being used by the township, so after
the state reinspects the closing and clean up of the salt shed, the town will be clear of any regulations from
the state. The main salt shed had passed except there needs to be a cover installed over the front of the salt
pile when not being used. The patrolman needs to keep a record of the contents in the shed each month.

The assessor contacted Wester on the dates for the Board of Review. Because of the timing, the board will
have to hold the BOR before the town meeting on June 2™. The BOR will be opened and closed until a later
date at that time. The Open Book will be set for June 17% from 3-5 pm. Board of Review will be set for June
24% from 5-7 pm.

Next meeting set for June 29, 2025 at 6:00pm.
Motion by Northouse to adjourn the meeting, seconded by Gildersleeve. Motion carried.

Respectfully Submitted
Allen Wester. clerk






